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I. INTRODUCTION 

On May 16,2008, the Riverside Energy Resource Center ("RERC") Units 3 and 4 

Committee ("Committee") ordered all parties to submit briefs addressing whether the proposed 

addition by the City of Riverside for an additional 95 MW to the existing 96 MW Units 1 and 2 

is eligible to be considered for exemption as a Small Power Plant (SPPE). The Committee 

further sought a discussion of the factual planning background for the RERC, a discussion of the 

environmental review the project would undergo by other agencies should the exemption be 

granted, and a history of Units 1 and 2 with respect to compliance with environmental laws, 

ordinances, regulations and standards. 

The Riverside Public Utilities ("RPU") filed an application for Small Power Plant 

Exemption (SPPE) for RERC units 1 and 2 with the California Energy Commission 

("Commission") on April 29,2004 (Docket No. 04-SPPE-01). Units 1and 2 were proposed as a 

96 MW simple-cycle power plant on an industrial 12-acre fenced site adjacent to the City's 



wastewater treatment plant. The entire project site had been previously disturbed when i t  was 

excavated for fill  material for the City landfill. The Commission approved a Mitigated Negative 

Declaration and granted RPU's application for an exemption in December, 2004. The Mitigated 

Negative Declaration contained 36 Conditions of Exemption (COE). Construction was 

completed, and Units 1 and 2 came online in 2006. 

RPU filed an application for an exemption for RERC Units 3 and 4 with the Commission 

on March 19, 2008 (08-SPPE-I). Units 3 and 4 are proposed to be constructed on the existing 

RERC site, immediately north of the existing units. The proposed Units 3 and 4 will provide an 

additional 95 MW of peaking capacity, bringing the total capacity of the RERC to 191 MW. 

In response to the Committee's questions, staff has had concerns in the past that the 

Commission's jurisdiction not be inappropriately circumvented. Concerns have arisen not only 

about the appropriateness of an exemption, but also whether a future expansion is sufficiently 

foreseeable to be included in an initial application for certification, or whether two or more 

projects described to be outside the Commission's jurisdiction should be aggregated to be 

reviewed by the Commission as a single jurisdictional project. In this case, based on the law and 

the facts, the staff concludes that the proposed 95 MW addition is eligible to be considered for a 

small power plant exemption. 

11. DISCUSSION 

A. The Proposed RERC Project is Eligible to be Corzsidered for Exemption as a 

Sinall Power Plant. 

The Committee asks whether the proposed RERC Units 3 and 4 project is eligible to be 

considered for exemption as a small power plant, or whether it is ineligible for exemption 
























